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Parent Helpers 

 We are always very keen to have parents, 
carers and grandparents helping out in school 

so if you can spare some time each week 
please get in touch with your child’s teacher. 

This applies to our Junior aged classes, too!  
For our new Reception children we encourage 

parents to let the children settle into the 

school routines for the first half term before 
volunteering in class. 

 

St Peter’s Newsletter 
 

Infant lessons start: 8.40am (doors close 8.50am)  Infant Lunch: 12.00 - 1.00pm   Infant end of school day: 3.10pm 
Junior lessons start: 8.40am (doors close 8.45am)  Junior Lunch: 12.00 – 1.00pm   Junior end of school day: 3.15pm 
Nursery start: 8.55am (doors close 9.00am)    Nursery lunch: 12.00 - 1.00pm   Nursery end of school day: 3.00pm 
 
 Parents have a legal responsibility to ensure their child attends school and can be 

prosecuted if they fail to ensure their child’s attendance at school or provide an 
alternative education.  If a parent or carer fails to secure their child’s regular 
attendance at school, they are committing a criminal offence. A Fixed Penalty Notice, 
which includes a fine, may be issued in cases of ‘Unauthorised Absence’. Please see our 
website "policies" page for further Attendance information. Holiday requests in term 
time will not be authorised for any Year 6 children, nor for Year 1 or Year 2 in May 
and June due to statutory testing. 

  

 

Sickness Absence 
We have a “48 hour” rule for sickness and diarrhoea, as per guidance from 
the School Nurse Team.  We ask parents to keep their children away from 
school for 48hours from the last time they were sick or had a tummy 
upset. This guidance is simply to keep your child as healthy as possible and 
so we can try to keep our school germs and bugs to a minimum. 
 

School Times 
The gates on both sites open at 8.35am and a member of 
Senior Management (Head/Deputy/SENDCO) will be there to 
welcome children and families at each of the school 
entrances.  
 
Reception, Year 1, Year 2 and Year 3 teachers greet 
parents and children at the door from 8.35am  
 
Years 4, 5 and 6 class teachers meet their children and 
parents in the Brambledean playground from 8.35am. 
 
At 8.40am Years 4, 5 and 6 children will be lined up and taken 
to their classrooms by their teachers. The Brambledean Road 
gate is locked at 8.45am. Year 3 children must also be in the 
building at this time. KS2 children arriving after 8.45am 
must go to the main entrance and sign the Late Book. 
 
The Reception and KS1 entrance doors will be closed at 
8.50am. Children arriving after this time MUST go to the 
main entrance and sign the Late Book.  
 
The doors are open to Nursery children at 8.55am and then 
again at 12.00pm midday on a Wednesday. 
 
The St Peter’s Road gates are re-opened at 2.50pm for 
collection and the Brambledean Road gates at 3.00pm. 
Children are handed over individually to parents/carers by the 
teacher at the end of the day, or, in KS1, assisted by the TA or 
Nursery Nurse if there is a Supply teacher covering. Messages 
are left with the teachers in the morning if children are to be 
collected by a different person. 

 

 
 
 

 

Friday 7th September 2018 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Hello and welcome to both new and existing St Peter’s families. 
 
We are looking forward to the Reception children being in the building from 11th September and to 
seeing the Nursery children from 17th September. Mr Tyler and his team have done such a good job to 
ensure the school is looking clean and tidy, and yet again, teaching and support staff have been in 
during the holidays preparing for the new term by putting up displays and labelling books and drawers. 
We are looking forward to working with you all this year again and to getting to know our new children 
and their families. 
 
We try to keep parents informed of what is going on mainly through our school website, but will also 
direct you to important events and information through letters and text messages too. This Newsletter 
contains a great deal of important information, some of which is also on our website, but we would also 
like to draw your attention to it here. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

   

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please remember to check the latest school information and news on our website at www.stpeters.brighton-hove.sch.uk  

and you can contact the school by e-mail at office@stpeters.brighton-hove.sch.uk   

 

No. 01 

Playground Supervision 
We like to see the children making use of 
the playgrounds before and after school, 
but please remember to always keep 
your eye on your child as we have had a 
few incidents in the playgrounds outside 
of school hours, which have resulted in 
injuries and dangerous situations. Please 
also DO NOT use our equipment laid out 
in the playground before school or get 
equipment out after school.  We ask 
parents to vacate the playground by 
3.30pm.  

 

 

http://www.stpeters.brighton-hove.sch.uk/
mailto:office@stpeters.brighton-hove.sch.uk
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WELCOME TO OUR NEW STAFF… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

World Book Day 
Each year we celebrate World Book Day and we get to see a wonderful array of imaginative and colourful 
character costumes. If you have any costumes that are still in condition but that your child has outgrown, then 
we would appreciate if you could donate them to the school, so they can be reused.   Although World Book Day is 
not until 7th March, we would appreciate any costumes being brought into school before then. 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

Charity Events for 2018/2019 
Friday 16th November - Children in Need 
Wednesday 12th December - Elf on the Twelfth 
Friday 15th March - Comic Relief 
 
Information for events will be provided closer to the time. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Miss Amanda Palmer 
Teaching Assistant 

Miss Chantelle Parkin 
Learning Support Assistant 

Miss Emma Wyborn 
Learning Support Assistant 

Miss Lisa Woozley 
Higher Level Teaching Assistant 

Mr Patrick Palmer 
Teaching Assistant 

Mr Alvaro Puertas 
Learning Support Assistant 

Bookbags/rucksacks 

Please be reminded that children in the infant school 
(Nursery to Year 2) are not to use rucksacks as bags 

due to our limited cloakroom space. Bookbags for 

infant pupils are available from the school office at 
£4.00 each.  Children in year 3 upwards may have a 

rucksack and these are available at £9.50 each. 
 

 

 
 

 
 

PE 
All children require a full PE kit, in a named bag, to be left in school.  Everything in your child's PE kit should be clearly 
named. PE kits consist of a white T-shirt (plain or with the school logo), black or navy shorts/skorts/leggings and 
white/black/navy socks. KS1 and Early Years children also require a pair of trainers or plimsolls. KS2 children should 
have a pair of trainers for PE as these offer greater support. Children in KS2 who have their ears pierced need to 
either take their earrings out for PE or put tape over their earrings.  In KS1 and Early Years we would prefer that 
children who have their ears pierced take their earrings out at home on the days that they have PE. 
 
Please take your child's PE kit home to wash on a Friday/at the end of term or at the end of any week when you deem 
it necessary, but please make sure to return it on Monday ready for the next week. 
Therese Mannion, PE LEADER 
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E-safety 
We would like to remind parents that the minimum age to open an account on Facebook, Twitter, Instagram, 
Pinterest, Tumblr, Kik, and Snapchat is 13. YouTube requires account holders to be 18, but a 13-year-old can sign 
up with a parent's permission. 
 
As of May 2018, WhatsApp's minimum age of use is 16 years old if you live in the European Union, 
or a country that has adopted the GDPR, as the UK has. It was previously 13 and WhatsApp has not 
yet said what will happen to users between 13 and 16 who already held accounts under the old  
terms and conditions. 

WhatsApp: a guide for parents and carers | ParentInfo 
https://parentinfo.org/article/whatsapp-a-guide-for-parents-and-carers 
Most parents are aware of the danger from strangers on these websites but in schools we are becoming 
increasingly aware of the cyber bullying that takes place there. We would ask that you respect the age guidelines 
for these social media platforms as our experience here at St Peter’s leads us to believe that children have more 
access to inappropriate material than parents realise and parents are frequently unaware of the bullying 
conversations that take place. 
 
 
First Aid training for parents 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Adrenaline Auto-Injectors 
(Epipens/Jext/Emerade) 
Staff have had their annual epipen training by 
the school nurse who has reminded us of the 
need to have TWO epipens for children at risk 
in school.  Nurse Hili has said that if anyone 
finds their GP reluctant to prescribe 2 that they 
should contact her and she will make the 
request on their behalf.  

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

https://parentinfo.org/article/whatsapp-a-guide-for-parents-and-carers
https://parentinfo.org/article/whatsapp-a-guide-for-parents-and-carers
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FREE swimming! 
Children aged 16 and under can swim for 
FREE at the King Alfred Leisure Centre, 
Prince Regent Swimming Complex and St 
Luke’s Swimming Pool.  You will need to 
register your child – leaflets with more 
information are available at the school 
office. 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

After School Clubs 
We have a variety of after school clubs running 
at St Peter’s for various year groups – please 
keep an eye on our website clubs page for the 
latest information and letters to download: 
 
http://www.stpeters.brighton-
hove.sch.uk/parent-information/clubs  
 
More clubs will start after the Autumn half term 
so please keep an eye out!  A questionnaire 
about clubs will come home this term. 

 
 

School Uniform 
In our Newsletter dated 15th June 2018 we asked that parents should pay careful attention to what  
constituted appropriate school uniform, and in particular, to what the expectation was for suitable footwear.  
 

School Shoes Guidance for Academic Year 2018/19  
We would like to draw the attention of parents/guardians to the importance of buying the correct school 
footwear for pupils. School shoes must be plain black leather / leather look, and either laced, with a strap or slip-
on shoes.  
For reasons of Health and Safety, maximum heel height is 2cms, measured on the outside of the heel. 
Trainers/sports branded shoes are not permitted.   
 
Please note: the following do not conform to school regulations and must not be purchased to be worn with 
school uniform:  
• platform or wedge shoes • canvas or other textile shoes • Vans, Converse and similar style shoes  
We notified parents in plenty of time (June) so that appropriate new shoes were bought for the new school year.  
 
We would also like to remind parents that leggings are not part of our school uniform. Children may wear grey or 
black tights or socks with their dresses or skirts, or grey or black trousers.  
We recommend that children with long hair should keep it tied back and if hairbands are worn they should only 
be in the school colours of turquoise, black or white 
We do not allow jewellery other than small earrings and watches, and do not permit the wearing of makeup or 
nail varnish.  
  
 We would appreciate your co-operation in ensuring that your child is wearing the correct school uniform; it is 
unfair on those children who are following the rules to have others in their class who do not. If there is any 
medical or financial reason why your child is not wearing the correct school uniform then please come and speak 
to us. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
  

http://www.stpeters.brighton-hove.sch.uk/parent-information/clubs
http://www.stpeters.brighton-hove.sch.uk/parent-information/clubs
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St Peter’s Parent/Carer Comment Slip 

 
 
 

Name…………………………………………………………………………………………….Date: …….….………… 

Scooters 
Please can we remind parents to be mindful when 
their children are using scooters on the way to and 
from school?  We have had a few near misses with 
adults and children nearly caught up in 
accidents/collisions with passing scooters so please 
remind your children to be aware of others on the 
pavement.  Thank you. 
 

 

Years 1 -6 Class Talks for Parents 
Parents of children in Years 1 – 6 are 
invited to attend a class talk on either 
Wednesday 12th or Thursday 13th 
September at 2.30pm.  The same talk 
will be repeated on Thursday so there is 
no need to attend both.  Hope to see 
you there! 
 

  

 

 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Michele Lawrie 

  -------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  

Fitness Classes at St Peter’s 
We now have a variety of Fitness Angels adult 
fitness classes running at St Peter’s in the 
evenings and at weekends.  Please see below or 
our website for more details.  Some of our staff 
have tried them out and will be returning - Ms 
Ward and Miss Lynch definitely felt the burn 
and highly recommend giving it a go!  


